The Assistive Technology for Independent Living Program Summary  (AT/IL).  

The following will be reported for the AT/IL Program.  Services are provided statewide through CARE Chest of Sierra Nevada.  The program information is from October 1, 2022 through March 31, 2023.  The AT/IL Program is a statewide program that supports an individual’s choice to live in their community with the use of Assistive Technology (AT).  The programs focus is on removing daily living barriers.  The program can help individuals define their Independent Living goals and determine the appropriate Assistive Technology (AT) needed to care for themselves, or receive care, in their homes and their community.  The program has resources to provide a variety of AT when no other resources are possible.  Individuals that are currently in a care facility, or at high risk of placement in a facility, can be prioritized (if funding is available) for the services that are necessary for them to live independently in the community.  It is our intent to make sure each consumer is well informed. We want you to know how the program works and what you can expect. A major goal of ours is to promote the Independent Living Philosophy emphasizing consumer control where people with disabilities are the best experts on their own needs and how to live, work, and take part in their communities.  Particularly about services that powerfully affect their day-to-day lives and access to independence.  

The full report will highlight 4 areas.  1.  Funding sources and uses.  2.  Consumer satisfaction and life impact surveys. 3.  Consumer services, goals and closures.  4.  Calls into the program.  

The total funding resources for the program cross over into two federal reporting years.  There are 3 streams of funding the service model is one of Independent Living, Assistive Technology, and Purchasing of end AT services. The funding described is on the state fiscal year July 2022 through June 2023.  Total budget is $1,628,643.94.  Note that only the funding is reported on the states fiscal year.  All of the service data will be aligned with the federal reporting year.
